
FUN N SUN MEETING MINUTES

January 3, 2022

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance at 9:20 a.m.

Board members in attendance :Cathy Landry, Rose Irons, Ginny Millard, Susan Wszalek, Anita
Saba, Ejay BIll, Lanette Breault, and Jeanne Ann Hunt.

Minutes of the 12/6/21 meeting were read by the Secretary, Susan Wszalek.
Motion to accept minutes was made by Ron Wszalek and seconded by
Motion was passed by the membership.

Treasurer’s report was read by Fun N Sun Treasurer GInny Millard.  Funds on hand in Savings
Is $373.86, in Checking is $14,537.73 with a Total  of $14,911.59.
Motion to accept treasurer's report was made by Bob Spangler, seconded by Bob Clark.
Motion was passed by the membership.

Announcement was made that the new Flag Pole has been installed.

The Safety and Emergency Committee chairman Marsha Hodgkins spoke of the concern that
many people, after picking up their mail,  walk down the ramp and stop in the street to visit with
others.  Because there is always traffic in front of the clubhouse the committee feels this is a
Safety hazard.  The committee would like to begin a discussion re: installing a Gazebo on the
green space across from the clubhouse.  This would be a permanent structure where folks
could sit and visit in safety.  After researching a 12 x 16 structure with a galvanized roof and
curtains on the sides would cost about $8,000  which could be raised  by donations and fund
raising.

Questions  raised  re: seating, space for golf carts, bicycles and space for campfire.  A show
of hands from those present determined that there was not enough interest in this project.

Janet Gibson stated that we should all increase our attention to COVID protocol for the safety of
all in the park.

Dale Mankin suggested increased attention to the speed limit in the park (10 MPH).  Perhaps
more signage or speed bumps.

Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Dale Mankin at 9:45, seconded by Norita Ray.


